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Dinner Meeting 

Contact Pam Ross Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.
Special Dietary Requirements

If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au  OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
COST: Includes your Dinner
Members  $25.00

Guests of members  $20.00


 Diary Dates:
· Area 3 & 5 workshop - to be held on the weekend of 31st March/1st April.  It will only be one day (probably Sunday 1st April - promise no April Fools tricks)
· November - UN Committee special meeting; White Ribbon Day.
· 8th March IWD (International Women’s Day)
· 8th March Zonta Yellow Rose Day
· April - Area 3/5 workshop
· Early June -Combined Services Dinner 
· October - Women in Business Expo 
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October  

Birthday’s:
Happy Birthday to our new member!

16th   Vicki Bell

Bingo 

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am

Lesley did  a wonderful job looking after the Bingo and last week Danielle asked Kylie to fill in for her.  Everything seems to be going along nicely and the players are very friendly.

Please, those members who are free on a Thursday, please put your name on the roster to help lighten the load for the other members.  The more on the roster, the less often one has to do it. Change with another member on the roster when it is not convenient for you.

I have decided that Bingo is a cure for Alzheimers.  It covers all the following needs of human beings, listening, hearing , concentration, visual  and social skills. Vicki Williams

Bingo Roster 

October:
5th     Edith
12th   Jan
19th   Lorraine
26th   Elizabeth
November:
2nd    Bettina

9th     Kay
16th   Bev/Edith
23rd   Lorraine
30th    Jan
Thought for the month

“The future belongs 

to those 

who believe in the 

beauty of their 

dreams”
Eleanor Roosevelt

President’s
Message
29/9/06  

 Dear Fellow Zontians.

 Since our last dinner meeting, we had a very successful birthing kit assembly day at my place. I would like to thank the following members who came to help assemble these kits.  I will apologize in advance if I have forgotten anyone’s name.  Kay arrived nice and early but most people thought it started the same time as other working bees and didn’t arrive until 10.30.  Edith, Rosalind, Bettina, Marina, Pam, Lorraine, Bev,, Kay’s daughter Karen and her two daughters, Madelaine Kay’s other grand-daughter and my son Jamie.

Jamie helped to cut up the soap which was good. Madelaine came to help and will receive a certificate of participation from our club for her folder on community work.

Karen certainly got us all into gear and because of her wonderful effort, we were able to finish the 1200 kits by 3.30 and Ros was able to post them to Vietnam.  I think that Ros and I eventually wound it all up by 5.00.

SEWING BEE

If you have been conscientious and put the sewing bee date into your diary, you would have 7th October marked down as a sewing bee.  We will postpone that date until discussed at the dinner meeting considering we have just had the other working bee.  Would some member who has not had a houseful of zontians please volunteer their premises for the next sewing bee.

The Member information evening.  Was excellent and very well run by Rosalind.  I am sure that we are all more informed about Zonta. As a result of that we will be inducting two new members at the next meeting as Linda who is joining cannot make it until the next meeting but will be at the next one.
When talking to possible members about Zonta please try and remember the points raised at the membership information evening. 

GUEST SPEAKER- 
Anna Morten

By now you have all received the brochure about Anna.  Please invite guests to hear this wonderful speaker.

KOWANYAMA PROJECT
Anyone with summer cool clothes for the dress stall in Kowanyama, I am intending to post a bundle up soon. 
Remember it is about 40 deg in Kowanyama, so nothing heavy or thick.
Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
President



Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

Two New Members.
The good news is that there will be two new members for Vicki to induct in October. They are Vicki Bell, who is Yvonne’s sister in law and a nanny, and Patricia Sherman  who is a licensed real estate consultant and an old friend of Lorraine’s.

These new members bring our membership to 23 as you will have seen should you have downloaded the membership list I recently sent out.

As I will be away in October and November I would greatly appreciate it if members who read this column could make guests and new members know they are very welcome.

Thanks re Information Evening

My thanks to all members who spoke at the information evening at September’s dinner meeting and to you all for being there and patiently listening. There is a possibility that one or two other guests from that evening may join, plus a couple of ladies who couldn’t make the meeting but have expressed interest in Zonta through emails or phone calls.

Member Profile

This month’s newsletter profile is Yvonne who wrote her profile some months before she knew she had been selected as Australian volunteer of the year.  Although our modest member probably wouldn't have mentioned it anyway as I hadn't thought to include a question"Awards Won" on the form!

My Holidays!!

I am off to New Zealand with husband Robert for ten days from 1st October, visiting Libraries to inform them about Robert’s foreign language book supply business, and attending a Public Libraries conference in Wellington, then we going to the U.K. and Europe for five weeks buying books in languages other than English to sell to Libraries for their migrant communities to borrow.

So no column from me next month, but I’ll see you all at the December meeting.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Status of Women Committee

This month we have completed 6 more Kitchen Hampers for Jebb House, these are going to be collected on Thursday the 28th. The Bursary for the schools are being posted, and so we have now have a clean slate for a few weeks.  Thanks to those that did the Birthing Kits on Saturday.
Regards,

Jan Spittle


National Council of Women Reports 
It was a privilege to represent our club along with Vicki, Jan and Kay last Thurs night at the Parliamentary Annex for the NCW AGM.  I was very impressed how they kept the whole evening running to time. The guest speaker, Sergeant Crissy Norman from Qld Police, lead us on a very entertaining journey through the history of women in the police force and also her determination to be a part of this journey. Her passion for her work shone through...very inspiring.
The workshop that I attended was on Mental Health. Our group discussed the great need for support in this area with so many mental health centres having been closed especially in the regional area.  Two members in our group shared first hand the need for greater family support where parents (some moving into their later years) are caring for their adult children who are suffering from the effects of drug abuse that has damaged them mentally.  Possibilities were discussed eg units or care village situations where these people can live under supervision and receive treatment necessary. Also more public awareness as to the damage these new "pop a pill recreation drugs" are causing, leading to so much more mental illness.
Thank You & Have a Great Day.
Regards,

Yvonne Nunn

National Council of Women (Q)  -NCW(Q).  Kay, Jan, Yvonne and I attended the AGM of the NCW(Q). It started at 6 pm with cold sandwiches and coffee, did the usual AGM reports, had a wonderful guest speaker from the police force, who outlined the history of women in the police; divided into four workshop discussions and finished at 9.00.  A very well run affair.  Our report was featured in their annual report.

Kay and I sat in on the indigenous workshop and it was suggested that if aboriginal people are included more in our social activities, they would feel more accepted and we could learn more about them.  The NCW(Q) had a music morning which twenty members of the aboriginal community from Logan attended.  As a result of that, they felt inspired and some have enrolled in Tafe and others have returned to complete unfinished studies. Of course, I informed them how I went about my journey into aboriginal culture and they seemed impressed.
Regards,

Vicki Williams



Member’s profile of 

Yvonne Nunn
April 2006

I grew up in:  Chinchilla up to 4 years, then  Wilston 4-19 years

I lived with:  Mum and dad and 2 brothers

My biggest move (home –wise) to date was when:  I moved in 2001 after 30 years at the Grange to a town house at Gordon Park

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  Mum and dad, daughter, Bro and his wife and family, sister in law and family (sadly lost my older brother very suddenly two years ago from a brain tumour)

My business or profession is:  beauty consultant and fashion consultant

My professions were:  Secretary and outdoor furniture and BBQ specialist

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are :  Fashion Consultant with Liz Davenport in Winter Garden, Brisbane.

My other interests &/ or skills  &/ or indulgences include:  I work weekly as a volunteer in hospitals with “Look good, Feel better” (ladies undergoing cancer treatment) 

I also want to tell you that:  I enjoy working with people and getting to know people. I also enjoy a relaxing bubble bath with candlelight and champagne 

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:   September 2004
I joined Zonta because:  Vicki invited me

I remain in Zonta because:  I wish to learn more and contribute to our projects

Positions held in Zonta:  Director from May 2006












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessairly the views of Zonta or the Editor.

